
 

  
 
April 23, 2025 
 
Tim Helppi, Director of Buildings and Grounds 
Buffalo-Hanover-Montrose School District #877 
301 2nd Ave NE 
Buffalo, MN 55313 
 
Dear Mr. Helppi, Administration and School Board Members, 
 
Bids for the High School Theater Stage Equipment were opened on Tuesday April 15, 2025, at 
2:00 pm. This was a virtual public opening.  
 
Only one bid was received, three bids were anticipated.  The bid received came in at an amount 
higher than anticipated by the design firm consultant Schuler Shook.  
 

REQUESTED ACTION 
MOTION TO REJECT THIS BID PACKAGE: We are recommending rejecting the bid from Gopher Stage 
Lighting, Inc. in the amount of $630,568.00. 
 

 
Further review of the scope of work and discussion with other firms will take place.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Preston Euerle 
President 


